The



House Special

VOLUME XV

OCTOBER 1995

NO.10

FINANCIAL MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE

Bill Miller: Chair

The Financial Management Committee (FMC) met on Thursday, September 21, 1995, for our regular meeting.

Bob Lowry, Chair of the Physical Plant and Operations Committee (PPOC), attended the meeting and briefed the FMC on their walk-through of the common areas of our two buildings. In order to substantiate the conditions observed, a technical consultant will evaluate the conditions of the garage and other common areas.

The committee members agreed to a proposal from Bob Lowry and Ed Bisgyer of the FMC that the two committees have a representative at each other's meetings. This will insure that each committee has knowledge on all items that affect both committees. Juanita Mayer of the FMC will represent the FMC at PPOC meetings and brief the PPOC members on the financial aspects affecting projects under joint consideration and new projects being reviewed by FMC.

The committee reviewed the recommendation from the Board President to establish a Swimming Pool Committee and the anticipated replacement of swimming pool furniture for the 1996 pool season. Kathleen Bailey, Association Accountant, informed the committee that 75 lounges as well a number of chairs are being re-

strapped over the winter months by in-house management personnel. The frames are in good condition and working order. Prior to the obligation of funds for the procurement of swimming pool furniture, with the exception of umbrellas, the refurbishing should be completed and then assessed as to the adequacy of the furniture for pool use.

The committee agreed, from a financial point of view, that all projects should be placed in priority order as to their need, effect upon the Association and funding availability accomplish. The FMC intends to use such a system their budget and funding recommendations to management and the Board of Directors.

The committee, along with PPOC, will suggest a review of the Association's present procurement policy and present management procurement procedures and an update of the present policy where needed.

The next FMC meeting will be held on Thursday, November 16, 1995 at 7:00 PM in the West Card Room.





Editor:

Law Henderson

Advertising:

Skyline House Business Office (703) 578-4855

Copy Due Date:

20th of the month preceding issue date

Published:

Monthly

LETTERS TO THE EDITOR: *The House Special* welcomes brief comments from its readers. Please limit your letters to 250 words and include your name and Unit Number. The Association Board reserves the right to refuse incorrect or improper statements.

ADVERTISING: A rate card, showing the costs and sizes, is available from the Business Office. If there are services and/or tradespeople with whom you have dealt, let the Business Office, 578-4855, know so that we may pursue them as advertisers. The appearance of advertisements in *the House Special* does not constitute endorsement by the Association.

PUBLISHED BY: SKYLINE HOUSE UNIT OWNERS' ASSOCIATION, INC., 3711 South George Mason Drive, Falls Church, VA 22041-3713, (703) 578-4855.

PRINTED BY:

Curry Printing and Copy Center Alexandria, VA

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

President Gordon Frank
Vice President Dolores Littles
Treasurer George Beams
Secretary Helen Henderson
Director Richard Noonan
Director Barbara Michelman
Director Gabrielle Mallon

GROCERY RECEIPTS

The season is upon us wherein we are requested to help our student residents accumulate receipts which assist their schools obtain computers and/or software. This is a worthy endeavor and costs nothing more than dropping off the receipts at the front desk. This year we have two students collecting and the following are letters from each of them. Your assistance will be appreciated.

00000000

Dear Residents of Skyline House,

As you know, I turn in Giant and Safeway receipts to my school so my school can buy computers and software. This will be my last year at Ellen Glasgow Middle School and, consequently, the last time I will collect Giant and Safeway receipts. Other students in Skyline House will be attending Glasgow, though, so I'm sure they'll be happy to collect for the school.

I'd really appreciate your help one more time! The box for these receipts is located at the Skyline House desk and I thank you in advance for all your help.

Sincerely, Andrew York 514-W

88888888

Dear Skyline House Friends and Neighbors,

My school is collecting Giant and Safeway receipts and I would really appreciate it if you would save them for me and put them in my box at the front desk. My box number is 1405-W. With your help, my school can get educational software, computers and learning tools. Thank you.

Sincerely, Mellisa Stolarun

SECURITY, FIRE and SAFETY COMMITTEE

Millie Foley, Chair

Five members/visitors attended the September 14th meeting.

A review of the incidents which occurred at Skyline House during May, June, July and August was discussed.

Our next scheduled meeting will be the second Thursday in November (November 9). The location will be posted at a later date.

Every resident is welcome to attend the Security meetings and we hope to see you there.

SCHWARTZ TAILORING CO.

- Custom Made Suits and Shirts
- Restyling Fur/Leather
- Expert Alterations
- Reweaving

5122 Leesburg Pike Alexandria, VA 22302



Angelic Cleaning Services



Gloria Lopez (703) 204-3190

Complete house • Townhouses Apartment cleaning • Windows Also moves in/out

References Artistic touch I'm also a photographer

Personalized Guaranteed

Barylski

School Board - Mason District



Please help me to be electedphone 256-6717

Authorized by Doug Barylski

I care about what happens in the schools- my kids are therel My daughter Joan is in 3rd grade at Bren Mar Park, and my son Tom is in kindergarten. I'm concerned about growing school violence and discipline problems. Our kids must continue to have a good learning environment, where unruly behavior is not tolerated.

I care about high-quality education. My Dad's experiences taught me that the key to a rewarding career is a solid academic foundation. I graduated in the top 10% of my high school class, and received an engineering degree from Virginia Tech. Our schools need to maintain high educational standards.

I care about wise use of money. Both in my job and with my volunteer work at a local non-profit organization, I have been a budget manager recognized for hard work and integrity. I support reduction in the bureaucracy. I do not support a tax increase.

> I am endorsed by the Fairfax County Federation of Teachers

Conviction • Integrity • Hard Work
 Vote for Doug Barylski on Nov. 7th
 PAID AD

RECREATION COMMITTEE

Tony DiSalvo: Chair

The Committee met on September 13, in the East Card Room.

A Covered Dish Dinner was held on September 22 and, I must say it was a great success. Many thanks to our co-chairpersons, Liza Ruiz and Sophie Anderson, who made this event so successful. Our thanks also to the residents who attended because without them, no party. Thanks to the women who helped with the cleanup, Joan, Maria, Elsa, Nancy and Heloise.

An Italian Night has been scheduled for Thursday, October 12, at 6:30 p.m. in the East Party Room. (A flyer appears elsewhere in the Newsletter.) Seating will be limited to 36 persons because of the work involved. Please, no outside guests because of the limited seating.

A Flea Market is planned for Thursday, November 16 from 7:00 to 9:00 p.m. in the East Party Room. Come early and set up. A table is furnished for you to sell your items. This is a good time for you to rid yourself of those heirlooms which are taking up space. Tables RESTRICTED to Skyline House residents. Call Tony at 824-1958 to reserve a table, or if you have any questions. The doors will open at 6:30 p.m. for those who have reserved a table for selling. You are, of course, welcome to bring your own table as the number of tables available are limited. Just let Tony know.

There will be a Recreation Committee meeting on Wednesday, October 11, in the West Card Room at 7:30 p.m. Please join us.

If you are a new resident and have not attended the monthly TGIF, make this your first and meet your neighbors. YOU are more than welcome and, to make it easier, you are requested NOT to bring a plate of hors d'oeuvres, just your own liquid refreshment.

The next TGIF will be on Friday, October 6, in the West Party Room, 6:30 p.m. Why not join us?

RecCom	Wed	Oct 11	W₽R, 7:30 pm
Italian Nite	Thur	Oct 12	EPR, 6:30 pm
TGIF		Oct 6	WPR, 6:30 pm
TGIF	Eri	Nov 3	EPR, 6:30 pm
RecCom			ECR, 7:30 pm
Flea Market	Thur	Nov 16	EPR, 7:00 pm



If you think fishermen and golfers are the world's biggest liars, ask a jogger how manymiles he ran today.

4672 King Street, Alexandria, Va.22302

(Summit Center - Next to T.G.I Fridays - Skyline area)

LEE'S JEWELRY



SPECIAL DESIGN ANY JEWELRY

Any Watches, Clocks, & Jewelry Repair on Premises
FREE ESTIMATES

SAMUEL S. LEE

Build America Shopping Center 3823-B S. George Mason Drive Falls Church, Virginia 22041

(703) 820-1052

PHYSICAL PLANT AND OPERATIONS COMMITTEE

Robert Lowry: Chair

The committee had a busy meeting on September 13, 1995 where we discussed the status of the items in the old "warranty" claim against the developer, our current procurement policy, the proposed pool committee, and relocation of "Yield" signs in the garage.

The report of the committee's survey of "Warranty Items" on July 22, 1995 identified four items that should have top priority for repair:

- 1. Garage expansion joint pool level
- 2. Garage expansion joint all others
- 3. Transverse cracks in garage slabs
- 4. Application of sealant to garage slabs

Work has begun on items 1 and 2, and Thomas

Downey, Ltd., an engineering firm, has been hired to survey the garage to report on its condition and make recommendations. This would include items 3 and 4.

Don Fenton gave us a run down on current procurement practice which indicates it may be wise to review the last comprehensive policy statement made in 1988 to see if it needs to be changed.

The committee passed two motions for the Board's consideration:

- That the new Pool Committee be subordinate to PPOC.
- That current "Yield" signs in the garage be immediately relocated so that they are undeniably visible to all motorists.



MANAGEMENT UPDATE

Resident Corridor Redecoration

The redecoration is finally in the home stretch as we install the carpeting in the bottom half of the All other phases, including East Building. painting, wallpaper and lighting have been completed. The "G" level connector has been repainted and we are awaiting the final shipment of carpet to complete this portion of the project. We estimate the entire project to be completed by the end of October. Management has been receiving many positive comments about the new "look". On the down side, however, we have been experiencing an increasing rate of vandalism on the resident floors particularly with the wall covering and carpet base. Please, if you see something suspicious occurring on your floor, notify the Management Office or Front Desk immediately and we will investigate the matter right away!

Exercise Room and Lobby Roof Replacement

As you might have noticed, there is a great darkness that has overtaken the West Gallery. This due to the staging and materials that are in place for the roof replacement of the Lobby and Exercise Room. Due to much needed rain, the work has been delayed but we are now underway. First, the Exercise Room roof will be torn off and replaced. This part should take about a week to accomplish. Finally, the Lobby roof will be prepared to receive an overlay thus completing the roof replacements for Skyline House. The whole project should be completed by mid October. During this construction period, the Exercise Room will be closed. We regret any inconvenience this has caused.

Sample Expansion Joint in the Garage

A new expansion joint has been installed on the upper "A" level of the garage building which separates the East and West sections of the garage. This new joint is a sample provided by Structa-Bond, LTD and will allow the association

to evaluate the performance and durability of this expansion joint in order that future plans may be made to replace the remainder of the old joints. One of the major attractions of this new design is the lack of the metal cap thereby eliminating the noise factor that has been associated with the older type design.



IT'S BEARLY BELIEVABLE!!

>>>ONLY \$97,500←≪

2 BDRM/2 BATH CONDO SKYLINE PLAZA B2 GARAGE SPACE FOR 2 CARS HOME BUYERS WARRANTY

CALL BARBARA BEAR 703-642-BEAR (2327)



Health Tip

When you exercise strenuously the muscles in the body produce enough heat to literally make your blood boil. Believe it or not, sweat plays an important part in cooling the body during exercise. Some people sweat more than others, but the average is usually 1 to 11/2 quarts per hour of exercise, although rates of 2 and 3 quarts have been recorded. The point is here, regardless of your sweat rate, it is important to drink plenty of fluids before, during and after any To determine your fluid kind of exercise. replenishment rate, weigh yourself before and after you exercise and each pound you lose is equal to a pint of sweat - then replenish fluid lost by the same amount. (Runner's World, August 1995)

The "Magnetic" Appeal of Bailey's Elementary School for the Arts and Sciences

By Susan Grandgeorge, Magnetic Program Liaison

Bailey's Elementary School for the Arts and Sciences is in its 4th year as Fairfax County Public Schools' first elementary magnet school. "So what is a magnet School?", many callers ask. The word "magnet" simply means: to attract. Magnet schools are schools that attract students from outside their attendance areas.

The magnetic appeal of Bailey's is the extensive use of contemporary technology and a unique instructional program which makes learning relevant to the real world and to the children's lives. Bailey's houses a computer lab, science discovery lab, performing arts theater, music technology lab, and communications lab. The activities in the resource areas enrich and enhance the learning in the classroom. First grade students learning about winter use computerized temperature probes in the science Tab to determine their hand temperatures before and after an ice melting race. In the electronic music lab, 4th graders studying the solar system compose and record music from a planet. Second graders share their knowledge of pollution and the water cycle through a studentcreated dramatic performance on "The Pond". Fifth graders in the communications lab produce a daily new program. And third in the computer lab create a data base of observed bird feeding behaviors

So how have these innovations changed Bailey's? Bailey's is considered a model educational facility. Visitors, to include teachers, administrators, government leaders, university students, and interested parents, totaled over 900 this past school year. Over 3000 volunteer hours were logged. The school staff share their successes through conference presentations, publications and in-services. Bailey's has ecently won the following awards:

Selected by Virginia State Board of

- Education as one of 10 schools in the state demonstrating "Exemplary Uses of Technology in Education"
- One of 5 schools in the country to receive the Business Week/McGraw Hill Award for "Instructional Innovation: Schools in the Age of Technology"
- Cited in U.S. Department of Education, Public Affairs Release as one of the "Examples of Exemplary Schools" in the nation
- Selected by Redbook magazine as one of "America's 142 Best Schools"
- ◆ 1994 Principal of the Year, 1994 Teacher of the Year, 1991, 92, 93 Teacher of the year finalists
- ◆ 1995 A. Heath Onthank award for outstanding public service.

Of Bailey's 750 students, 180 are from outside its attendance area. Approximately 300 applications are received each year to fill the 50-80 slots (including Spanish Immersion application process) that come available. Many have expressed interest in moving into the attendance area to secure admission. Bailey's, the most linguistically diverse school in the county, was selected to become a magnet school to draw proficient English speakers into the classroom. As a result, the percentage of language minority students has decreased by 20%.

Bailey's Elementary School for the Arts and Sciences is a fascinating learning environment. You are invited to visit and see its wonder first hand and/or to volunteer and experience it!

(Questions or requests to visit may be directed to Susan Grandgeorge at 820-1863.)



Toni Richburg

Independent Beauty Consultant

3713 S. George Mason Dr. #704W Falls Church, VA 22041 {703} 824-0650

NEIGHBORHOOD CHANGES

Hardy's plans to replace the **Roy Rogers** fast food restaurant at Carlyn Springs and Route 7 intersection with a completely new facility according to Supervisor Trapnell's office. A new drive-through window, safer drives and access roads, and a better setback from the highway will be new features

A new two-story building will be constructed on the site of the old Mobil gas station at Leesburg Pike and Glen Carlyn, according to preliminary information given at a meeting of the Police Citizens Advisory Council on September 12. The new L-shaped structure would include a parking garage and house a new teen center which would double as a senior center.

Fairfax county reportedly has expressed interest in leasing 10,000 square feet for a substation and committee room. The first floor on the new building would be designated as additional retail space. So far several grocery companies and a bank have expressed interest in renting.

Meanwhile, the property has been fenced off blocking what some residents have taken to be a service road although the status of the "road" is open to question. The new building is reportedly a project of Dr. Cyrus Katzen, owner of the Culmore Shopping Center who recently purchased the property.

The Culmore Shopping Center is being scrubbed and face-lifted. A new Post Office substation is scheduled to open early in 1996--it is moving into the space left vacant by a previous grocery market.

The projected and long awaited Culmore Shopping Center upgrade will include new facades and mansard roof trim with a slight overhang and lighting for store fronts. New parking area lights are already in place. The

parking lot will be repaved and new sidewalks are going in.

A representative of Dr. Katzen, owner of Culmore, says he is prepared to add a right turn lane at Leesburg and Glen Carlyn. New signs will seek to alleviate the chaotic traffic circulation problems.





IRA KERN
REALTOR®
Condominium Specialist
Long & Foster Executives Club

LONG & FOSTER, REALTORS® Alexandria/Landmark 5140 Duke Street Alexandria, Virginia 22304

Office: (703) 823-3800 Res.: (/03) 578-1666

EMPLOYMENT OPPORTUNITY

Ground and General Maintenance Must Have Transportation Must Be Very Reliable 7 Hours per day / 6 days per week \$24,000 per year salary

CALL (703) 845-1755

You are invited to a . . .

LONGABERGER BASKET PARTY

SATURDAY, OCT. 29, 1995 1:00 P.M.

East Party Room

HOSTED BY: Ms. Linda Councill RSVP REQUIRED No later than Oct. 25, 1995

(703) 998-7519

Come and see the Holiday Baskets! Win Prizes!



COME JOIN!

THE



FAIRFAX COUNTY POLICE

AT THEIR

OPEN HOUSE

MASON DISTRICT STATION 6507 COLUMBIA PIKE ANNANDALE, VA. 22003

> OCTOBER 21, 1995 SATURDAY 9 AM - 2 PM

> > COME SEE!

K-9 DEMONSTRATIONS.....SEATBELT CONVINCER.....POLICE MOTORCYCLE.....
BOMB UNIT.....POLICE BICYCLE UNIT.....SEIZED DRUG CAR DISPLAY.....
STATION TOURS.....CHILD FINGERPRINTING AND PHOTOGRAPHING.....
STATIC DISPLAYS.....FOOD.....AND MUCH MORE.....

THE GOOD NEIGHBORS GROUP

Co-Chairs: Irene Wolgamot 998-1715 Geraldine Naveau 931-4643



The volunteers for October are:

SKYLINE HOUSE GOOD NEIGHBORS October 1995

> Nadine Tyhonoff 379-3955 Virginia Wallace 671-7648

SA-8 LAUNDRY
DETERGENT
Low Sudsing!
Bio-Degradable!

AMVOX (202) 310-2818



CHARLEY ROBERTS

Authorized Distributor, A.D.A. No. 800247

5119A Leesburg Pike, Box 260 FAX (703) 845-0174 Falls Church, VA 22041

HOW TO START YOUR OWN HOME BUSINESS TRAVEL INDUSTRY

Earn top income - FT/PT
No equipment or computer needed
Must have good communication skills
FULL TRAINING
GREAT PERKS AND BENEFITS

Call MIKE (703) 829-2227

Ann Preston and Richard Noonan joined Geraldine Naveau and Irene Wolgamot at a Good Neighbor table in the East Mail Lobby or September 12, from 5 to 7 PM. To publicize the Good Neighbor program, we answered questions and gave the Good Neighbor brochure to interested residents.

Five residents signed on as new members of the Good Neighbor Group: Marilyn Fenton, Sher Gofreed, Davis Shandloff, Bilen Eliot and Ophelia Fernandez. We extend a warm welcome to our Good Neighbors and will be calling them to serve as Good Neighbors of the month in the near future.

When our Good Neighbors move, we must find replacements. If you would like to join us, please call Irene or Geraldine.



Calling Plans for Every Part of Your Life.

We understand that long distance is being able to call home when you're away on business. It's being able to keep in close touch with neighbors that moved away. It's being able to call relatives overseas. It's being able to run your business. And with Excel, it's being able to do all these while saving up to 50%. 50% and even 65% on your calls.

For more information on residential, small business, incoming 800 and international long distance services, call today.

JEAN BELL (Skyline Plaza) (703) 820-3499



50 and 50 scenes based on the Technology and an energy cones of these of all and some techniques and and increasion, rate

ITALIAN NITE DINNER

THURSDAY, OCTOBER 12

COCKTAILS: 6:30 P.M.

DINNER: 7:00 P.M.

\$12.50 PER PERSON RESIDENTS ONLY -- NO EXCEPTIONS

Checks must be received no later than Tuesday, October 10 but preferably **EARLIER** Reservations will be limited to 36 persons

MENU

Salad
Chicken Breast w/mozzarella
Tomato Sauce
Zucchini & Carrots
Bread
Dessert
Coffee

SPONSORED BY THE SKYLINE HOUSE RECREATION COMMITTEE Italian Nite, Thursday, October 12 Make non-refundable checks payable toSkyline House Recreation Committee. Name(s) Unit # _____ Phone # _____ No. In Party _____ My check is enclosed for \$_____ (\$12.50 per person) Place reservtion slip and check at front desk for Tony DiSalvo, 502E. Any questions call 824-1958. Resrved tables are available for SIX persons only. If possible, reserve a table for _____ persons. NO EXCEPTIONS, please NO tables for seven or more.